66 Scholey Street,
Mayfield 2304

Ph. (02) 49671930 (Silent)

6th November, 1998

Dear Ross & Phyl,
How are you both?

1 did try to ring you when I heard when Rex’s funeral was but you must have been away as I could
never reach you.

After such a long wait it really was a relief, I think for everyone to finally be able to get on with
it. The day went very well and fortumately the weather was nice as there were about 40 people
who could not get in., I would think there were about 200 people there, and as far as funerals go
it was very nice and Beccy had done a great job. All in all though it was hard to believe it had
really happened and in some ways it still seems a bit unreal as Rex seems to have been around for
ever and I think I still keep expecting him to pop up somewhere..

As you were unable to come I have taken the liberty of enclosing a copy of the Funeral and also
a cutting from the local paper for you both.

Well I guess that’s about it but if you would still like to keep in touch I'd like that.

Best wishes
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